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Dear Councillor Dad

Development Control Committee 16th July 2015
Chorley Borough application LCC/2014/0170

At a Special Meeting of Withnell Parish Council on 29th July,2015 councillors unanimously voted in favour of raising the following official complaints with you, as Chair of the Committee.

Six members of the Parish Council attended the Development Control Committee, held on 16th July, 2015, and were extremely concerned about the following points.



- The County Councillor, who proposed acceptance of the application, and later stated that he had not read LCC’s own Ecology Report, was- nevertheless- still allowed to vote in favour of his own proposal.



-The Parish Councillors were also dismayed that the Ecology Report, produced by Dr. Manchester, on behalf of LCC, was not fully addressed by the Planning Officer’s Report. In particular, Dr. Manchester had stated the necessity of obtaining an independent hydrology report for the site, prior to a decision being made by your Committee, rather than simply relying on the report supplied by the applicant. Dr. Manchester’s advice was disregarded during the meeting.



-There was a lack of clarity in the Planning Officer’s Report, regarding the area of the proposed on-site tree planting. One objector’s oral submission to the Committee included the information that the wording of the application referred to 10 hectares of new trees. The Planning Officer’s Report, and his diagram, showed only 0.3 hectares of new tree planting. At no time in the meeting was clarity sought by Councillors, or given by the Planning Officer.



-Parish Councillors believe that another County Councillor’s contribution near the end of the debate was disrespectful towards the points raised by local residents, the Parish Council and Borough Councillors, and that some of her comments should have been ruled inadmissible.



- The Parish Councillors were further dismayed that an amendment, to defer the decision to a later date, was rejected. They felt that the Committee had failed in its duty to fully and fairly evaluate all of the information, which should have been available to all Committee members, prior to them making their decision.

Bernard Golding
Clerk to Withnell Parish Council

